Big Sand Lake Preservation Association

Board meeting minutes

April 14, 2013

Board Members Present:  Don Button, Deb Loots, and Susan Raisanen

Other Active Participants Present:  Gary Boylan, Bernie Allen, Roger and Mary Strom

1.  Secretaries report

Deb reviewed the minutes from the last official board meeting on September 8, 2012.  There were other meetings scheduled but had to be cancelled due to weather.  There were no changes to the minutes and a motion was made to approve the minutes.
2.  Treasurers report

The BSLPA account has approximately $1400 in it but Susan will followup with a more specific report.  Susan discussed the need for the tax free status for our association and agreed to complete and submit this.  We have received an extension for our 2012 tax filing and Susan agreed to work on this as well.  Finally Don reported that BSLPA has become incorporated in December.  Thank you Don.  A motion was made to accept the treasurer’s report.
3.  Webmasters report

Deb reported for Jim Cobb that the website is still very much active with the live lake feed but is in need of more information.  Suggestions for additions included minutes, local resources, glossary of technical terms used in the Sand Lake Observer, fishing guidelines, and other.  Deb asked all to send any information for the website to her and she would review and forward to Brent and Jim Cobb.

4.  Tribe meeting report

Bernie reported that a meeting with the Tribe was held on Monday February 11.  Attendees were Tony Havorak (Tribal environmental); Chad Songetay (Tribal environmental); Wendell Jamison (DNR); Don Button, and Bernie Allen.  Don presented on how to restore a healthy balance among lake components including nutrients, microbes, fish, and native plants such as wild rice.  The Tribe was very receptive to reestablishing wild rice in Big Sand Lake for many good reasons.  Tony agreed to apply for permits for the ongoing experiments and provide funding for the seeding.  They also agreed to collaborate on the fish enhancement issue.  Roger Strom suggested that perhaps Jim Taylor could help with the ongoing communication with the Tribe.  The West bay of our lake is where the testing and planting will occur.  The Tribe will also help with the actual planting of the wild rice.  
5.  Lake level and flushing/culvert issue

It was noted that it is the perception by many that all our association wants to do is grow wild rice and lower the lake level.  While planting of wild rice is one of our many interests, it is only the intent to plant wild rice in the West bay where it is very shallow and is not bothered by boat traffic.  Don then reported that there has been progress in the culvert issue and that it should be done soon.  There is a new chairman from the Town of Sand Lake involved in the issue and there will be a meeting on Aril 16.  Don and a few others plan to attend this meeting.  There has been an agreement by all to put in a bottomless culvert.  The county and he Tribe will each contribute $25,000 for this project.  Don stated that the current lake water level is about average with most of the water coming through the ground and from rainfall.  It is really not known if the culvert will raise or lower the lake level but it will provide a more natural flow of Sand Creek.
6.  Boat launch signs
Roger, Bernie, and Gary agreed to install the boat launch signs as soon as they are able with the frozen ground.  We should check into information that could be provided in the infobox at the boat launch.

7.  Sand Lake Observer

Don has been working on the next edition of the Sand Lake Observer and will send to all of us for review and editing in May prior to annual meeting.  Gary has agreed to write an article on fishing and fish size, etc.  
8.  Don’s presentation on the status of Big Sand Lake
Don reviewed his presentation which he used for the Tribe and some of the information could be used or the annual meeting as well.  Some of the key points follow:

Main Problems of Big Sand Lake:

--Loss of game fish and dwarfing of pan fish due to over fishing
--Loss of forage fish for good growth of game fish

--Potential spread of a small population of common carp

--Large weed beds that out-compete phytoplankton for nutrients

To Do List:

--Reduce phosphate input to limit weed beds and increase the supply of phytoplankton 

   For fish food

--Increase the population of large game fish to restore the balance among the various  

   Species 

--Restore some the original beds of wild rice

Gains in Big Sand from 1940 to the present:

--Many weed beds

--Clearer water

--Large snails

--Dwarfed fish

--Sand beaches

Losses to Big Sand from 1940 to present:

--Large northern pike

--Natural walleye

--Large bass

--Forage fish

--Large pinfish
--Wild rice

--Clams

--Moderate phytoplankton blooms

Don also mentioned that increased woody material in the lake (trees about 70 ft) would help to increase the perch population.
9.  Annual meeting

We will need another meeting to finalize the agenda for the annual meeting on June 8.  It was suggested that another location was needed to accommodate more people.  Strom’s suggested the Moose Lodge and will check into its availability.  

Meeting was adjourned at 3:40 pm due to poor weather conditions.

Respectfully submitted,

Deb Loots

Secretary, BSLPA
